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THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

September 15, 2016
MINUTES

The Martin County Board of Commissioners convened in special session Thursday, September 15, 2016 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were Paul R. George, Dan J. Gregory and Kevin R. Boyd.   Also attending were Auditor January Roush, County Attorney J. David Lett, Highway Superintendent Leo Padgett, Kathy Collins, Community Corrections Director; Linda Dillon, Veteran Service Officer; Sheriff Travis Roush, Andy Ringwald, Civil Defense/EMA; Chris Zimmer, Hoosier National Forest; Dan Hoffman, May Lou Billings, Becky Lingenfelter and Josh and Courtney Hughett, Martin County Journal 

President George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:30pm. 
The minutes from the regular meeting of August 30, 2016 were approved on a motion by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Gregory.  All were in favor and the motion passed. 

The Claims and Allowances were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Gregory and seconded by Commissioner Boyd.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Linda Dillon, Veteran Service Officer, submitted her August report and read aloud.  She informed the Commissioners of a bad area on one of the front tires on the Veteran’s Van.  The Shoals Service Center recommended that only the two front tires be replaced. The cost of two new front tires and balancing will be $248.  Commissioner Gregory made a motion to proceed with the replacement of the two front tires of the Veteran’s Van for $248 at the Shoals Service Center.  Commissioner Boyd made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  Commissioner Boyd made a motion to approve Terry “Tex” Howell and Alan Dale Albright as Veteran’s Van Drivers.  Commissioner Gregory made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Leo Padgett, Highway Superintendent, submitted the two-week work schedule.  The department mowed an area by the Lee Kavanaugh Gymnasium for the Loogootee School Corporation recently.  They received a Thank You card from Superintendent Chip Mehaffey.  Superintendent Padgett submitted the first change order for the Bridge #11 construction.  A discussion followed.  Commissioner Gregory made a motion to table the change order for Bridge #11 until more information is available.  Commissioner Boyd made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  Superintendent Padgett updated the Commissioners on the Spencer Hollow Bridge repair.  An issue on East River Road concerning a culvert was discussed with Mary Lou Billings.  The ground is higher on one end of the culvert than the other, therefore causing issues on the Billings property.  Billings gave have a brief history on the issue that has been going on for five years.  A discussion followed on how to best repair.  Superintendent Padgett will try once more to repair but if doesn’t work they will dig out the culvert and start over.  Dan Hoffman questioned the Commissioners on Rutherford Road repair.  Both President George and Commissioner Gregory explained that due to the several bridges in need of repair the funds available to road repair will be used for the bridges.  They also explained that the Highway Department recently received grant funding approval for the bridges and hoped that in February grant funding will be received to pave roads.  
Ranger Chris Zimmer, Hoosier National Forest, thanked Superintendent Padgett for the work on Natchez Road.  He hopes the Hoosier National Forest and the County can continue to work together to keep the citizens off the forest land.  Ranger Zimmer also thanked the Commissioners for the Notice to Citizens in paper concerning the issue on Natchez Road.  President George asked Auditor Roush to publish the notice again.  
Sheriff Roush reported that there are 63 inmates in the Security Center, 3 of which are DOC.  He would like to move forward with the Book-In Ordinance.  The Commissioners will consider the ordinance at the next meeting.  Sheriff Roush also updated the Commissioners on the replacement of lights in the inmate area.  He is waiting for an additional quote and then will report back to Commissioners. 

Kathy Collins, Community Corrections Director, updated the Commissioners on her building renovations.  She is still looking at a mid-October move in date.  Her Project Income funds are paying for the renovations including all technology updates.  She was recently notified by DOC that due to several work release facilities which are not ready, it opened up 2 Million in grant funding available for her to apply for.  The application deadline is September 23, 2016.  She is applying for $122,000 in funding to help with the renovation at her new facility.  Director Collins requested the Commissioners approve her application for the grant.  Commissioner Gregory made a motion to approve the grant application in the amount of $122,000.  Commissioner Boyd made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Attorney Lett submitted a rough draft of an updated Animal Control Ordinance.  He advised the Commissioners to review before approval.  Commissioner Boyd made a motion to take the Animal Control Ordinance under advisement.  Commissioner Gregory made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  A discussion on the section concerning vicious dog and cat attacks followed.  
Auditor Roush submitted the Tourism report on behalf of Jim Stoughton.  

Commissioner Boyd made a motion to re-appoint August Bauer and Kenneth Fuhrman to the Martin County PTABOA.  Commissioner Gregory made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Director Collins thanked Auditor Roush for taking the time to attend the upcoming AIC Conference. 

President George read a Thank You from the Family of Clyde “Whitey” Hawkins.   

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:40 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Gregory and seconded by Commissioner Boyd.   All were in favor and the motion passed.   The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, September 27, 2016 at 5:30pm.  
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